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Date:  October 8, 2002


To:      ERCOT Board of Directors

From:  Margaret Pemberton
Subject:
Appeal of TAC Rejection of PRR 325, Sub-QSE Partition Limit
Issue for ERCOT Board of Directors’ Decision

ERCOT Board of Directors Meeting Date:  October 15, 2002
Agenda Item:  8c

	Issue:  Appeal of TAC rejection of PRR 325 by AEP.  The Appeal was made by Richard Ross of AEP.



	Background/History:  PRR 325 was recommended by the PRS for approval by TAC.  This PRR provides for an increase in the QSE partition limit from a total of three registrations per QSE to five per QSE.  There is a probable impact on ERCOT systems, staffing, and business practices due to the potential for the number of QSEs exceeding current system capacity.  The change would provide commercial benefit by allowing QSEs to partition their businesses.  PRS Recommended effective date:  November 1, 2002.

The TAC discussed PRR 325 at its October 3, 2002, meeting.  It was noted that some generation units, such as RMR units, require their own QSE.  Sam Jones expressed concern that ERCOT systems might not be able to handle all of the sub-QSEs requested by QSEs that would be permitted by PRR 325 and discussed the need to perform an impact analysis.  The limit is not a “hard” limit, but is a degradation of system performance problem.  Concern was again expressed over the possibility of market participants using multiple QSEs to engage in market “gaming,” A motion was made by Richard Ross and seconded by Barry Huddleston to approve PRR 325 as recommended by the PRS.  The motion failed by an 18 to 9 vote.  A motion was later made by Henry Wood and seconded by John Herrera to remand PRR 325 back to PRS pending completion of an impact analysis by ERCOT.  The motion was approved by a 21 to 0 vote with 2 abstentions.  

	Discussion:  Richard Ross or another AEP representative will make a presentation to the Board regarding AEP’s Appeal of TAC’s rejection of PRR 325.

	Alternatives:  (1) Grant the Appeal and approve PRR 325 as recommended by PRS or as modified by the Board;  (2) reject the Appeal; or (3) remand to TAC with instructions. 

If the Appeal is rejected, TAC’s remand to PRS for impact analysis will stand. 

	Conclusion/Recommendation:  ERCOT Staff has not had the opportunity to take a formal position on this Appeal.  By the Board meeting on October 15, ERCOT Staff may have high-level information regarding the potential impacts of PRR 325.  More detailed analysis will take additional time.  One interim alternative would be for the Board to approve modified language in the PRR to allow QSEs to have additional sub-QSEs for certain special needs, such as RMR contracts, pending further impact analysis.
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